CITY OF LYNDON COUNCIL MEETING MINUTES MONDAY, SEPTEMBER 28, 2020

Mayor Brent Hagan called the Council Meeting to order at 6:00 p.m. The Pledge of Allegiance was recited. Those present: Susan Barto, Betsy Kramer, Mardy Sidebottom, Amy Stuber and City Attorney, John Singler participated remotely. Kelly Kramer, Carla Nalley and Becky Ricketts were absent.

A motion was made by Mardy Sidebottom, seconded by Susan Barto to approve the minutes of the August 24, 2020 Council Meeting. Motion carried unanimously. A motion was made by Betsy Kramer, seconded by Mardy Sidebottom to approve the minutes of the September 19, 2020 Caucus Meeting. Motion carried unanimously.

The Treasurer's Report was given and will be filed for audit. Balance for September 1, 2020 was \$3,765,314,27.

ANNOUCEMENTS:

Mayor Hagan announced the next Caucus Meeting on October 19, 2020 and the next Council Meeting will be October 26, 2020, both at 6:00 p.m. He also discussed the CARES grant application for the City and potential expenditures that would be reimbursed under that grant. Laptops provided by the City to Councilmembers for official use only to eliminate paper waste at meetings, as well as providing each member with an official email address to conduct business will be approved. Purchasing non-perishable items for the food pantry and replacing an old freezer will also be approved under CARES grant provisions. The small business grant applications are due at the end of the month, only four have been received. Councilwoman Stuber asked if another method to let Lyndon businesses know of this opportunity. The Mayor informed her that all information is on the City website and she could share that information on any social media platform. He mentioned that the City would still accept applications within a reasonable time frame of the due date so that no business that is eligible would be denied. The goal is to provide relief to any Lyndon business who needs it. Mayor Hagan added Councilwomen Barto and Sidebottom would be on the grant review committee and Councilwoman Stuber asked to be added as well. The Mayor also mentioned he installed two more radar signs on Ormbsy Lane, one across from the Elks Club and the other near the LG&E sub-station.

OPEN FLOOR TO PUBLIC:

No citizens present.

ADJOURNMENT:

There being no further business the meeting was adjourned at 6:10 p.m.

Brent Hagan, Mayor

ATTEST:

Stacey Woodward, City Clerk